Ministryně Vlasta Parkanová 

Ministerstvo obrany ČR
Tychonova 1
160 01 Praha 6

Czech republic 
Dear minister, 

as a citizen of the European Union, I am deeply concerned by the use of military force to disperse the protest camp against the planned construction of a US military base in the Brdy Military District of the Czech Republic on Monday, June 9, 2008. The camp, organized by Greenpeace, was a completely peaceful citizens’ protest against an unjust foreign military stationing and against the undemocratic and unethical behaviour of the Czech government.

Particularly in this situation, where more than 70 percent of the population of the Czech Republic has for two years remained staunchly opposed the presence of a US military base in their country, I feel it is an outrage to European values of civil society and democratic discourse that military force has been used against peaceful public demonstrators. The Czech people have held public demonstrations, signed petitions and attempted to discuss the issue of a foreign military base with their elected representatives for two years now, all without any meaningful acknowledgement of their right to participate in the key decisions of their country. 

This horrendous abuse of democratic rights, the use of military force against peaceful citizens and the very presence of another US military base in Central Europe all threaten the unity and civil society of the European Community. I call upon you to take action to help ensure political and democratic rights in the Czech Republic and to impress upon the Czech government that, as part of a democratic community, it must give citizens a voice in major national decisions and cease harsh actions against peaceful civic activities.

Sincerely,

